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To:  
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Subject: Website email from Amy Zhu

Dear Senator Bryant, I am one of your constituents in Anderson. You will remember me because I 
helped you work on your campaign by putting out yard signs. My daughter Stephanie has Down 
syndrome. We really need your help!!! The state is thinking about cutting DSN drastically. The 
ramifications are awful. It would affect me three ways. First of all, Stephanie GETS DSN services %
u2013 respite, and incontinent supplies, as well as what she might need for the future, second of all, I 
have 50 people on my caseload I care deeply about who would have all of their services 
ELIMINATED, and thirdly, my job as a DSN service coordinator would be in jeopardy. I don%u2019t 
know what else I would do career-wise! I LOVE my job! And I have been here for so long. I can%
u2019t fathom this happening. I really don%u2019t think God would let SCDDSN just go under %
u2013 He assigns extra angels to people with special needs. The state needs to come up with 
another plan and cut other places. Please speak out and up for all people with special needs in the 
state of South Carolina and don't let these cuts happen!!!!
 

Amy Zhu
 
2624 Page Drive
 
Anderson, SC 29625
 
864-328-9355
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